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VASHON PARK DISTRICT BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

MEETING MINUTES 
Teleconference, 7:00 pm 

DATE: Tuesday, April 14, 2020  

 

Commissioners attending: Bob McMahon, Doug Ostrom, Hans Van Dusen, Karen Gardner, Abby Antonelis  

Staff attending: Elaine Ott-Rocheford 

 

ISSUE DISCUSSION AND OUTCOME FOLLOW UP 

Call To Order Hans Van Dusen called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  Elaine reviewed the agenda.  

3.10.20 Minutes; 
3.7.20 – 4.10.20 
Preliminary 
Vouchers; February 
Vouchers 

Abby: Motion to accept the minutes, preliminary vouchers, and February vouchers. 

Doug: Second. 

Pass 4-0 (Karen had not entered the meeting yet) 

Motion to 
accept 3.10.20 
Minutes; 3.7.20 
– 4.10.20 
Preliminary 
Vouchers; 
February 
Vouchers  
Pass 4-0 

February, 2020 
Financial Report 

Elaine: Since this is through February, there is no Budget to Actual, as it is irrelevant at this point. 

Levy – It is impossible to know how property taxes will be affected in April with the payment deadline 

extended to June 30. Safe to assume at least half will be deferred, so I spread half of forecast out to July. 

Cash flow will be fine due to our reserve. 

Admin – tracking $8k ahead 

 Mostly Misc income – $5400 is a payout from a copier lease we switched out for a better machine, 

$650 is a property tax refund, and interest income is higher than anticipated. 

 Wages – hard to say how staff costs in general will be affected as office staff chooses to use a 

combination of some work from home and sick/vacation time. Some office staff and PT employees 

have gone on partial unemployment. Eric is working full time. I did not adjust wages in admin, but I 

know we will see some savings here. 

Maintenance – pretty much at budget. Maintenance is working full time through this. 

 Revenue is down $4k due to 2.5 months of rental cancellations, offset by odds and ends. 

Commons – forecasting $3k over budget due to lost revenue. Unsure at this point if the school closure 

through the end of the year will mean interlocal use is off limits after May 5. I am speaking with them on 

Friday. Once I know, I think it is fair to request a reduction in our $75k interlocal fee, assuming no use 

mid-March through June.  
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Hans: What is the cycle? When do we make those payments? 

Elaine: April and October. We have not made the April payment yet. I have not even seen an invoice from 

them yet.  

Programs – at budget. Hard to say how this will play out after the Gov order lifts – continued social 

distancing? 

Pool Summer – ahead $3100.  

 This is all related to Randy - Payroll taxes and benefits are each tracking less than we anticipated.  

 Assumes we open after the order lifts 1
st
 week of May, but I doubt that. I suspect social distancing will 

keep the pool closed through end of May. 

 This is very difficult for Randy to manage for staff – can’t hire and certify lifeguards until after the 

order lifts.  

 My biggest concern is relative to lifeguards facing a life-saving event and hesitating to give mouth-to-

mouth/CPR. 

Pool Winter – over $3500. 

 Revenue tracking $9k down since closed from mid-March through 1
st
 week of May. 

 Offset by furloughed labor and other reduced costs throughout. 

Point Rob – under $1200 

 Revenue down $11k due to cancellations 

 Personnel costs down $10k (mostly Marshall and the housekeepers) 

 Utilities down $1k 

Fern Cove – down $1300 

 Revenue down $3k due to cancellations 

 Wages down about $1k 

CIP – over $14k 

 $11k = Agren, the carry-over retainage from last year I thought would be paid in 2019 when we were 

working on the budget + $1k insurance deductible 

 $3500 = Ober architects I approved for more options due to the vendor grant option for an additional 

$90k for play equipment 

RFA/Other – about right on 

We are tracking $600k cash at the end of the year, but a lot of COVID-related hits we don’t know about 

right now. 

Abby: It looks like the deferral for property taxes mostly affects homeowners who pay directly. Do we 

have a sense for the percent who do that versus those who pay via their mortgage? 

Elaine: Yes, I do. 45%. That is exactly why I assumed half would be deferred.  

Doug: Does anyone have a sense how many might be delinquent? 

Elaine: No idea.  

COVID-19 Report 

1) Infectious 

Disease and 

Elaine: Generally, this experience has been pretty surreal. I’m here by myself pretty much all day every 

day. Sue pops in to do payroll and pay bills, and maintenance is in and out, so generally it’s pretty weird.  

 Staff morale – generally positive 
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Public Health 

Emergency 

Policy 

2) Concept of 

Operations – 

Emergency 

Support 

Functions 

o Those working from home have been super attentive to their jobs; nothing has been dropped. 

We have Zoom staff meetings every Friday, so we are staying in touch. 

o I have given them all CAPRA assignments 

o Lots of unemployment claims for office staff for partial + pool staff 

o Some staff has had family members permanently laid off, so some anxiety there 

 Public – generally really great 

o Grateful our general parks are open. Twice a week I communicate with all the Park Directors 

throughout the state, and we attempt to do things uniformly. KC and Seattle were a little rogue 

in closing their parks.  

o Little bit of Nazi reports about social distancing abusers. 

 My concerns: 

o Revenue 

 Property taxes not getting paid 

 Drop in property values 

 

Doug: That would be a ways away for a drop in property values to affect us, right? 

Elaine: Potentially 2021 at the earliest. 

 Reluctance to rent/use facilities – lodging, pool 

o HD having more leverage to take 75 cents 

 Without KC lifts, we get hit 18 cents. It seems risky for KC to run lid lifts in this 

climate. 

o Timing of KC Roads/Library lid lifts – if they don’t run, gives us no leverage with McDermott 

for a buy down, and we would still get hit in 2021 throughout the legislative process. 

 

Hans: Have you had any interaction with the Hospital District in all this? 

Elaine: No.  

Doug: They seemed shocked by Neighborcare dropping that big bill in their laps. That, alone, could justify 

them taking a higher amount due to having to bail out Neighborcare this year.  

 

Elaine: 

Infectious Disease/Public Health Emergency Policy – a couple changes: 

 One is just housekeeping – adding State and Federal proclamations of a pandemic rather than just 

limiting it to the County.  

 The big one concerns staff benefits. I received a notice from the WA State Attorney General’s office 

stating a public entity could elect to continue paying salaries and benefits to its employees who are not 

allowed to report to work for all or part of a closure period. I would like to add that, in the event staff is 

furloughed or hours reduced due to a government stay home order, staff benefits will remain intact 

relative to their normally worked hours to the extent the benefit plan allows. I don’t want people to not 

have medical care.  
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Karen: I agree. 

Abby: So do I. 

Elaine: I don’t feel we should pay people other than for what they work, because that is what 

unemployment is for. But if they are furloughed, and we know they are coming back, I want them to be 

taken care of.  

Doug: How does that work in terms of them coming back? 

Elaine: We’ll find out from the governor! They are working from home. Some are on partial 

unemployment. They are getting paid for their hours worked.  

Doug: Would they get medical benefits indefinitely if the furlough is months and months? 

Elaine: Yes. 

Hans: This looks good. 

Elaine: You can do a motion to approve on this topic.  

Hans: And suspend the rules to approve tonight? 

Elaine: Yes, we need to have this in place. 

Karen: I move to approve the changes to the policy as presented. 

Abby: Second. 

Karen: I move to suspend the rules. 

Doug: Second. 

Pass 5-0 

Motion to amend the Infectious Disease and Public Health Emergency Policy 

Pass 5-0 

 

Elaine: 

Concept of Operations – Emergency Support Functions – this is an auditing CYA – defines essential 

functions. All other park agencies are doing this to clarify what is and is not essential, since we want to be 

consistent with the governor’s order. Taken from Metro Parks Tacoma. 

Abby: I move to accept the Concept of Operations – Emergency Support Functions. 

Karen: Second. 

Bob: I move to suspend the rules. 

Doug: Second. 

Pass 5-0 

Motion to accept the Concept of Operations – Emergency Support Functions. 

Pass 5-0.  

 

Hans: I think it is great the parks are available to safely use. It was a good call on your part. It was 

confusing with what the County did, but I’m glad we are consistent with other Districts. 

Doug: Families and couples are using them. It’s really kind of touching. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Motion to 

amend the 

Infectious 

Disease and 

Public Health 

Emergency 

Policy 

Pass 5-0 

 

Motion to 

suspend the 

rules. Pass 5-0 

 

 

Motion to 

accept the 

Concept of 

Operations – 

Emergency 

Support 

Functions. 

Pass 5-0.  

 

Motion to 

suspend the 

rules. Pass 5-0 

Staff Reports Capital Planning Spreadsheet 

Elaine: This is the condensed version by year that Bob supplied. There were no other changes. 
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Hans: What are we not doing? There is so much uncertainty about our revenue. Are there any particular 

gaps we should be thinking about besides the big ones – like the pool? 

Elaine: The potential bond column is a gap – mostly Point Robinson. 

Doug: How does the curtailment of activity affect this when we aren’t supposed to be doing inessential 

projects? 

Elaine: We do have to be careful about what we do. The order states we cannot do any new projects. The 

Agren project falls under what is acceptable, since it is to repair damage, and to not do it now would make 

it a lot worse and unusable for at least another year. We documented all this via the contractor and project 

manager. Ober might be an issue, although we are addressing playground equipment deterioration. The 

architects are continuing their work – from home. But we are not doing any construction yet. But to your 

question – if we chose to, could we do the Point Robinson pieces? Probably not, unless it was an asset 

deterioration issue. 

Hans: What are the $700k items for all parks that were tabled? 

Elaine: Those were restrooms in every park.  

Hans: And the ivy remediation was scheduled? 

Abby: Isn’t that something we could do internally? That would be a one or two person job.  

Elaine: It would be too overwhelming. It should be done professionally. 

Abby: Could maintenance take on some of the little jobs during this COVID situation? Or would it mess 

up cash flow. 

Elaine: It could mess up cash flow. As we are able, we could certainly try. 

Abby: It might be good to get some visible things done, since people are using our parks and not KC. 

Elaine: I think we would be hard pressed to justify most under the COVID order. It has to be really critical.  

Hans: I am not optimistic about a bond for Pt Rob. So they might go unaddressed. Are we comfortable 

with that? 

Karen: It is not a question of being comfortable. It is the reality.  

Hans: It is all about priorities. 

 

Tramp Harbor Dock 

Elaine: We received the full sediment sampling report last week. Still awaiting the discussion with our 

attorney. Generally, the glossy overview of our meeting with DNR included: 

a) Liability – overall liability is still on us; pollution liability is still there, but the risk has been vastly 

reduced, since the sampling came back without any concerns.  

b) Insurance – I want her take on this before speaking with Enduris. Feels resolved, since pollution 

liability surrounding construction was a big deal. General going forward with a new dock may still 

be high due to the overall liability on us. 

 

Doug: If it is on the contractor, we don’t know what we are contracting for at this point.  

Elaine: If we removed the dock or replaced it, the contractor would have to have that insurance.  

c) Geoduck bed – will likely be problematic due to needing approval from the tribe. Will likely result 

in a removable floating dock or chop it off @ 260 feet. 
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Hans: And that is your opinion? 

Elaine: That is my opinion. 

Doug: Do we have a sense whether or not a shorter dock would be useful? 

Elaine: We would have to ask the public that. 

Bob: It’s more a fishing issue than bird watching or general sight-seeing.  

 

d) $$ -- The most we could get through a grant (ALEA) is $500k. Would require $500k match. 

Fundraise minimum $1.5 million by first of 2022. 

 

Abby: The citizen committee has been pretty quiet of late. The interest in fundraising has been very quiet. 

Hans: And who all is on the citizen committee? 

Abby: All the people who came to our meeting. I have been keeping them apprised of developments. I 

brought up the idea of a bond or fundraising, and there was zero response. One woman has been the most 

vocal.  

Elaine: To be fair, I think DNR made some reasonable concessions. Next step is looking at the risk issues 

from our attorney’s standpoint. She is reviewing the sediment report. She wants to be fully satisfied they 

did an adequate job and there will be no surprises down the road. 

Hans: And the initial assessment was no concerns. She is making sure that is really true? 

Elaine: Yes. 

Hans: Big picture here is I get the sense there is not a lot of appetite here by the District, or specifically the 

Board. For good reasons. I also know we had a public meeting where we said we are going to work on this. 

We don’t know the answer, but we are committed to coming back with answers. Even though public 

interest seems to have dropped off, we can’t be surprised if it resurfaces without us having substance 

behind our decisions. We need to follow up on the tentacles. The sediment issue is promising. Funding has 

always been a big challenge. The geoduck thing needs to be followed to its conclusion. 

Elaine: I feel that is a logistical issue and is secondary to our decision making. We could probably work 

around it with a floating dock or just cutting it off, if that is acceptable. But that is not our primary concern 

right now. Our primary concerns are liability and insurance.  

Hans: So we will go through it iterively is what you are saying. The money thing we have put out there as 

a combination of fundraisers or state revenue. Eventually you need to have a couple different options. 

Elaine: First and foremost, our objective was that we want to walk away with an acceptable lease, and we 

are not there yet. That is where our attorney will guide us. Funding and the geoduck issue are secondary. 

Abby: Did she say when she will get in touch with you again? 

Elaine: Should be soon.  

Doug: From a liability standpoint, do we need to worry about whose fault it is? Standard Oil or King 

County? Because there are no problems? 

Elaine: Effectively, yes. The sediment sampling results indicate that we won’t be tagged for a clean up by 

DOE. But the attorney has experience with that, which is why she is digging into the report. For example, 

at the meeting she asked specifically how many samples they took, how deep did they go. She wants to be 
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satisfied that this was comprehensive and not just a glossy overview.  

Hans: And you feel we are fulfilling our communication commitment to the committee? 

Abby: Yes, I do. On behalf of the Board. 

Elaine: I would agree. She has been great about that.  

 

Agren Field Repair  

Elaine: Potentially starting as soon as next week. I just received the contractor’s COVID-required 

safety/health plan for public works construction projects. We’re having a conference call Thursday to work 

out the logistics, but we hope to start next week. And btw, the charges were filed against one of the 

perpetrators. 

Abby: Is it public? 

Elaine: Not that I know of. It is one of four people we know were involved, but the detective couldn’t get 

enough corroborating evidence to charge all four. The one is with the prosecutor’s office right now. They 

are really behind, so no update as yet. 

Karen: Is it usual to not know the name of the perpetrator? 

Elaine: I don’t know!  

Karen: I think it is odd that the community doesn’t know the name. I know the Beachcomber had the name 

and decided not to print it.  

Elaine: I think this guy is the one with disabilities, which is why the BC chose not to print his name. They 

didn’t want harassment issues to come up. 

 

Ober Playground  

Elaine: I am still awaiting the six playground options + list of exercise equipment for planned 4/21 virtual 

public meeting. I’m sure it won’t be that date. Things are running behind. The virtual meeting will be on 

our website and through FB and email blasts, so the public can vote on the options.  

Hans: Oh, that’s great.  

 
Village Green – Community Resource Hub  

Elaine: I am working with VashonBePrepared under VIFR’s emergency management guidance to use Village 

Green as a Community Resource Hub. With the library closed, lower income and homeless folks have no access to 

computers. With the Methodist church closed, they have no access to showers and restroom facilities. Village 

Green will be set up with distanced computer stations for internet access, communications-device charging, 2 

porta potty restrooms, and handwashing stations in addition to the distribution of printed information 

about COVID-19 and other resources available to help them navigate the adverse conditions resulting from 

the pandemic. They are funded through a grant and will pay park rental and all expenses.  

Doug: Starting what date? 

Elaine: Potentially as soon as tomorrow. It will go on through the order. It is all sanctioned by the governor. 

Abby: When I spoke with them, they said they wouldn’t do Wednesdays and Saturdays due to VIGA’s farm 

booth. 
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Elaine: They agreed to that.  

Abby: I think this is way more important than the VIGA booth. If they need Wednesdays and Saturdays, can 

Vashon Fresh use Ober instead? 

Elaine: Sure! We can talk about that.  

 

Hans: What’s happening with the pump track? 

Elaine: I spoke with Judith last week, and she said she wanted to meet to discuss. I said we can’t meet, and I 

haven’t heard anything since. So I don’t know the status of that. 

 

Hans: The gravel work at Lisabeula is great. 

Elaine: Oh, I wasn’t aware. Cool! 

Hans: Essential maintenance is getting done! 

Adjourn 
7:50 pm 

Bob: Motion to Adjourn 
Abby: Second 
Pass 5-0 

 

Minutes by: Elaine Ott-Rocheford 


